

# Welcome back Everyone

#### Assignment ©

- 1. They <u>are driving</u> (drive) to New York tomorrow morning.
- 2. I hope the weather will be (be) nice.
- 3. I offered him this job. I think he will take (take) it
- 4. I promise I won't tell (not tell) your secret to anyone.
- 5. Take your umbrella with you. It is going to rain. (rain).
- 6. They <u>are playing</u> (play) cards this evening.
- 7. I <u>am going</u> (go) to the cinema tomorrow.



How do they see the future?

My name is Lance and I am 15 years old. I am not sure what job I want when I am older, but I do know that I want to go to university. I am going to study English, Italian and Maths in Year 12& 13 and then go to a good university to study modern languages. Maybe I will become a famous writer or artist.



Hi, my name is Rosie. I am 17 years old. I am going to be a doctor when I am older. I love to study and will go to medical school when I am 20. Before this I am going to travel abroad, to Africa and India and work in hospitals to get some experience. I know it will be difficult, but I will be strong and won't get frightened or scared even if things get hard. I want to be the best!



When I am older I am going to travel more. I came to the UK from Italy when I was five and I will return there one day soon. As I am going to travel I will learn as many new languages as I can while I am at school. I really want to learn Chinese and Russian, but the school doesn't teach it at the minute, although the teachers say this will change soon! Sorry I forgot to say, my name is Laurent and I hope I will meet you on my travels in the future!

1. Who is going to be a doctor?

- 2. Which 2 students will learn new languages in the future/
- 3. Will Laurent be able to learn Russian at school?

4. Does Lance think he will become a dancer when he is older?

5. How many students want to travel in the future?

#### **Questions!**

- 1. Who is going to be a doctor? Lance is going to be a doctor.
- 2. Which 2 students will learn new languages in the future? Lance and Laurent will learn new languages in the future.
- 3. Will Laurent be able to learn Russian at school? No, he wont.
- 4. Does Lance think he will become a dancer when he is older? No, he wont. He will become an artist or writer.
- 5. How many students want to travel in the future?
  5 students, Rosie and Laurent.

#### **Answers**

- They are driving to New York tomorrow morning.
- I hope the weather *will be* nice.
- I offered him this job. I think he will take it
- I promise I won't tell your secret to anyone.
- Take your umbrella with you. It is going to rain.
- They are playing cards this evening.
- I *am going* to the cinema tomorrow.

### Let's recap

L	et s recap
•	If you don't enjoy(study), why are you doing it?
•	We can't leave until Jeremy finishes(pack) all his suitcases.
•	I started(learn) how to cook Japanese food, it's very difficult.
•	Stop(make) so much noise, I'm studying!
•	His mother promised (buy) him a computer if he was good.
•	You shouldn't(smoke) because you are too young.
•	I want(watch) TV for an hour, there is a movie on.
•	We decided(buy) a new car.
•	He'd like(fly) an airplane.
•	I'm hoping(see) Lisa.
•	I choose(build) a new house.
•	My parents wanted (order) fast food.
•	I am thinking of(get) a present for James birthday.
•	He has managed(drink) some tea before going to bed.
•	I have (live) in the country and it was a pice idea

 $\bullet$   $\;\;$  I hope \_\_\_\_(live) in the country, and it was a nice idea.

•	We	a party on Friday night. Would you like to come?
a.	will have	b. Have c. are having
•	'We	the bedroom walls light blue.' 'That'll be nice.'
a.	are painting	b. are going to paint c. will paint
•	The news is on in fiv	ve minutes watch it?
a.	Do you	b. Will you c. Are you going to
•	I heard on the news	that theya new shopping center in the town center next year.
a.	will build	b. are building c. are going to build
•	Are you free tomori	row afternoon?"Let me check in my diaryI a client at three. I'm free after that.'
a.	will seeing	b. will see c.am seeing
•		anything on Saturday evening? We thought we might go to the cinema.
a.	Will you do	b. Are you going to do c. Are you doing
•	'Did you tell Paul ab	out the party?' No, I forgot. I him later.'
a.	'll call	b. am going to call c. am calling
•	When	your bedroom? It's a terrible mess.
a.	are you going to	tidy b. will you tidy c. are you tidying
•	'We're out of eggs.'	OK, I some when I go to the shop.'
<b>a.</b> am	getting	b. 'll get c. am going to get

	Let's Match the line from A to	В
	You/ pass/ your driver's test	I won't go on a diet
I think will	My/ team /win	You won't fail
	It/warm today	You won't need your sweater
	I/ join a gym	I won't fly
	They/ get divorced	They won't stay together
	I / go by train	They won't lose this time.

#### **Sentences**

- I think you'll pass your driver's test, you won't fail again.
- I think my team will win, they won't lose this time.
- I think it'll be warm today, you won't need your sweater.
- I think I'll join a gym. I won't go on a diet.
- I think they'll get divorced, they won't stay together.
- I think I'll go by train, I won't fly.



Contaminated mushrooms



#### The girl with two families

#### Life in the village of Polessye

The nuclear disaster changed the lives of everybody in the village. It took away all the hope for the future. However, when Palina was born in 1988 her parents did their best to give her and her brother a good life. They were farmers and before the accident, they sold meat, fruit, and vegetables to the international market. After the disaster, no one wanted to buy anything.

The villagers were often sick and depressed. When Palina was eight, experts from the capital Minsk, came to her school and did health tests on the children. The experts told them to stop picking the mushrooms in the forest because they were badly contaminated. When she was ten, the experts returned with news of a charity that helped children like Palina take vacations abroad. They asked her if she would like to go to Limerick, Ireland and stay with a family. Palina felt a little nervous about leaving home and she didn't speak a word of English, but she decided to go.

#### Life In Ireland

When Palina met her Irish family, she liked them immediately. John and Fiona Quaid and their two children, Chloe and Evan gave Palina a warm welcome. At first the only way to communicate was with a phrase book, but soon she became good friends with the children. They didn't need language to play.

So many things in Ireland surprised Palina. They visited a shopping mall and she couldn't believe her eyes because there was so much to choose from. She only knew her village store. She missed her family, but couldn't speak to them because they didn't have a phone.

By the time she went home, Palina could speak a few words of English and was very happy when the Quaids invited her back. After, she started to visit the family twice a year and often spent three months with them in summer.

### Palina today: "I'm so lucky!"

When Palina was in her teens, the experts returned to Polessye and checked her again. They couldn't believe how healthy she was. Her time in Ireland was improving her health and her English.

In her free time Palina helped run the farm. However, she didn't want to continue doing this for the rest of her life. She dreamed of becoming a doctor, but had no money to study. John and Fiona understood her problem. They offered to pay for her to study in Ireland and said she could stay with them full-time. Palina was amazed and happy. It was hard for her parents to see her leave , but they wanted the best for their daughter.

Palina is now studying biochemistry at the University of Limerick. She hopes to study medicine one day and return to Belarus to help those who are not as lucky as she is.

#### True or False

- Palina was born the same year as the disaster.
   1.T
- 2. She grew up in Ireland
- 3. She was an only child. 3.F
- 4. Experts came to her school in Minsk.
- 5. The forest was dangerous.5.T the mushrooms were badly contaminated
- The experts paid for the children to take vacations abroad.
   F to study abroad
- 7. Palina wanted to go to Ireland because she could speak English.

## Look at these sentences... Guess the meaning of the word in *bold*

Sentences	Meanings
I need help <i>looking for</i> a book.	a. To go back to
You must <i>pick up</i> the trash from the floor!	b. Get dressed
She <i>grew up</i> in a small village.	c. To take something from
If you feel cold <i>put on</i> a jacket.	d. To get something off the ground
If you feel hot <i>take off</i> the jacket.	e. To get something out
I'm feeling tired so I will <i>lie down</i> in bed.	f. To find something
Please take out the meat from the freezer!	g. Take something off
Look at that Dinosaur it is so big!	h. To give back
You can borrow some money, and pay me back next week!	i. Develop into a adult
I want to <i>move back</i> to my old house.	j. To take a rest/break
I will <b>take away</b> your tablet, if you don't finish your homework.	k. To put my eyes on.

Complete the sentences with the verbs in the box:				
1. Come in andyour coat!				
2 something warm. It's cold today.				
3. There's some ice cream in the freezer. Can you it?				
4. If you don't feel well, go and				
5 the ocean. Isn't it beautiful?				
6. I can lend you \$20 me when you can?				
7. Help me my glasses. I can't find them.				
8. I like these shoes. Can Ithem?				
9. Those jeans look greatitso I can see the back.				
10. Don't throw it on the ground! it!				
11. Don't that newspaper I want to read it.				
12. Why are all these lights on ? them				

home.

13. I wanted to \_\_\_\_\_

look for – pick up - put ontake off – take out - lie down turn off - look at- throw away pay back - move back turn around - take away Look at these sentences... let's guess the meaning of the word in **bold** 

Sentences	Meanings
Go <b>try on</b> this jacket,it will look good on you	a. To not have anymore.
She is always <b>taking care</b> of us .	b. Friends
They had to <b>break up</b> because they were fighting a lot.	c. To look after
Maria and Jessica <i>get along</i> well.	d. To put something on
I think we will <i>run out</i> of sugar soon.	e. To stop trying
I <i>give up</i> on this math test, it's so hard	f. Learned
We need to <i>look up</i> the meaning of "worried"	g. Leave each other
She <i>picked up</i> English from the children	h. To find or search for

1.	"What does this word mean?" "I don't know I'll it	
2.	My boss is a great guy. I with him very well.	
3.	Leave little Emma with me. I'll of her while you're out.	
4.	It was horrible car ride – traffic jams all the way, and we almost	of gas.
5.	I feel miserable because I with my boyfriend last weekend.	grow up
6.	Where did you? Do you still live in the same house?	break up
7.	How do youwith your parents?	take care x 2
8.	Did you ever with a boyfriend or a girlfriend?	get along x2 look up X2
9.	Would you like to a be a doctor or nurse andof people?	picking up
10	.Are you good atforeign languages?	broke up
11	.Do you a lot of words in your dictionary?	ran out

#### **Activity Time !!!**

Create sentences using five phrasal verbs .

look for

pay back

• pick up

move back

• grow up

• turn around

• put on

take away

take off

• grow up

• take out

break up

• lie down

• take care

• turn off

get along

look at

look up

throw away

run out

## Talking About Travel Plans







#### **Questions!**

- 1. What time will he leave? 7 am
- 2. What time will his flight depart? 9:30 am/ half past nine
- 3. What time will his flight arrive? 4:30 pm / half past four
- 4. What time is his meeting? at 2 pm on Tuesday
- 5. What is he doing tomorrow night? Dinner at hotel and then go for a walk and sightseeing. buy souvenirs
- 6. When will he come back? Friday at 7 pm

#### Oral Quiz 2

Talk about a goal you would like to achieve?

How long do you think it will take you to achieve it?

How do you think it will change your life?

Future simple (will or won't)

Be going to + verb (inf)

Present continuous tense